
Coversheet 

 

 

  

Changes to the Fair Residency Bill 

Hon Carmel Sepuloni, Minister for Social Development and Employment  

These documents have been proactively released.  

12 July 2021, Cabinet paper – Changes to the Fair Residency Bill    

12 July 2021, Cabinet Minute CAB-21-MIN-0275, Cabinet Office. 

 
This Cabinet paper seeks agreement to delay by two years the phased increase to the 
residence requirements for New Zealand Superannuation and Veteran’s Pension as 
proposed by the New Zealand Superannuation and Retirement Income (Fair Residency) 
Amendment Bill (the Fair Residency Bill) and associated changes to appropriations. The 
paper also seeks Cabinet’s authorisation to submit a Government Supplementary Order 
Paper to amend the Fair Residency Bill.  

The Cabinet Social Wellbeing Committee Minute of Decision SWC-21-MIN-0008 has been 
published and can be accessed here:  www.msd.govt.nz/documents/about-msd-and-our-
work/publications-resources/information-releases/cabinet-papers/2021/swc-21-min-
0008-minute.pdf.  
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